Weedon Parish Council


Minutes of the Meeting of Weedon Parish Council held in the Methodist Chapel 
Wednesday 18th November 2009 at 8.00pm
PRESENT: Cllr Rose (Chairman), Cllr Measures, Cllr Moore, Cllr Jones, Cllr Sellers, District Cllr Bond and the Clerk Sue Mordue. 
61. Receive Apologies: Cllr Followell
62. Open Forum for Parishioners: none present.
63. Declaration of interest in items on the agenda: Cllr Measures declared his personal and prejudicial interest in item 65. District Cllr Bond declared his interest in planning applications due to his role as District Cllr sitting on the AVDC Development Control Committee as he will review his decision at Committee based on the additional information available at the time.
64. The minutes of the last meetings held on Wednesday 16th September, 21st and 28th October 2009 were confirmed as true records.
65. Planning: To discuss planning applications and make recommendations:

09/01809/APP – Glebe Farm Northcroft – Conversion of outdoor stable block into living accommodation together with link to main dwelling and three roof lights in rear roof slope of main dwelling – the Council resolved it had No Objections to this application.
66. Co-option: To discuss and agree on a process for choosing between the applications received for co-opting a new member to the position of Councillor: A meeting had previously been agreed for Monday 16th November to decide on who to co-opt however due to apologies for absence received this meeting was not able to go ahead as the Council would not have been quorate. There had been 3 applications however as an applicant had withdrawn there were now only 2 applications – one from Weedon village and one from Buckingham Park. The Council resolved to hold a closed session immediately after this meeting to decide on whom to co-opt. 
67. Environment:
a. Footpaths, Footways and Highways: to report any works required: 
i. Pot holes had been marked on High Street and outside the bungalow but had not been filled. 
ii. Footpath walk was being organised with Rebecca McNaught BCC, Margaret Askew, Cllr Measure and Cllr Sellers to review the footpaths and stiles. 
iii. Clerk was requested to check whether all the salt bins had been filled and do an inventory of where salt is being put as more bins may be required.
iv. Fly tipping reported in the first gateway on the LHS of New Road.
v. Update to be requested regarding the Speed Limit Review.
b. Street Lighting: to report any works required – no actions.
c. Update on new seats – WVA had agreed to pay for 4 benches and Jimmy Watts would undertake the work hopefully next week.

d. New Trees Maintenance: The new replacement trees had all been planted and it was agreed that the area around the base of the trees should be sprayed to keep the roots clear of weeds. Advice should be taken from Nicholson’s as to what other works they would recommend. The spraying should be included in the tender process for the grass cutting in the New Year. County Cllr Niknam Hussain had kindly agreed to donate £250 from his Leaders Funds towards these trees. 
e. Play Area: 

i. Update re hedge cutting – the hedge around the play area had been cut. 

ii. To minute weekly inspection of the area and any consider any issues arising from this: Cllr Moore would undertake a further inspection next week and report back to Councillors. In his absence Cllr Followell was nominated to undertake a weekly check if Cllr Moore was unable to do it at any time. 

68. Weedon Hill Development / Buckingham Park: 

a. Update on any issues to report including the Housing Association meeting: Clerk to write to BCC and support the Housing Assoc meeting comments that the road is being used as a rat run. Clerk to find details of developers and Housing Associations at Buckingham Park for information.
b. To decide on a response to AVDC regarding the Weedon Parish Review of boundaries and parishes: it was decided that the Clerk should write to residents of Weedon Hill Farm and ask whether they wish to stay with Weedon Village or to go with Buckingham Park in its new parish. Ask for a response within 10 days and then the Cllrs would agree a response to AVDC via email. Clerk to obtain a map of the new roads and plans for Buckingham Park.
69. Weedon within the Aylesbury Vale local area: 
a. Update on Growth agenda, Local Area Forum, NAG: GALAF had held workshop meetings to decide on priorities. It was agreed that it is important to try and keep a presence at these meetings. 
b. To agree attendance at the Stakeholders workshop for Aylesbury Growth Arc: AVDC have submitted it Core Strategy Local Development Framework to the Government and is starting to hold workshops for the Aylesbury Growth Arc. It was agreed that Cllr Rose would attend on behalf of the Council.
70. Correspondence and other communications received since last meeting including: 
a. Youth Council – to discuss and agree whether to progress this for Weedon – it was felt that there were not sufficient children in the village to establish this and it is on the agenda of local schools as they are also responsible for delivering community cohesion.
b. Annual newsletter: the Clerk had drafted this and amendments were given and it was decided to send a copy to Mike Nagele as Chairman of the Parish Plan to comment on as well.

71. Weedon Village Parish Plan: Questionnaires are currently being analysed.
72. Finance / Accounts:

a. The financial statements of accounts and bank reconciliations for the year to date September 2009 were agreed as reviewed.

b. The Council resolved to issue the following cheques:
Allianz Insurance
replace chq 906
911
 
£36.75

CLC Garden Maintenance
 
912
 
£65.75

Mike Moore
 

913
 
£20.70
Cllr Bond left the meeting

c. The Council resolved to set the Precept at £18,000 for 2010/11 and agreed the budget.
73. The date of next meetings was agreed as Monday 20th January in the Old Schoolroom at 8.00pm.  
The meeting closed at 10.00pm  
Closed Session:

74. Co-option of a new Councillor: The Council resolved to co-opt a member from Buckingham Park as it was felt that this was crucial to the establishment of a Parish Council with the creation of its own parish in May 2011. Therefore the Council resolved to co-opt Mark Horton from Buckingham Park at the next meeting.
Signed…………………………. Date…………………
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